THIS WEEK'S CALENDAR January 21-28, 2018

SUNDAY 3nd Sunday after Epiphany- Rev.

Wright

9:30 AM Senior Choir rehearsal

10:00 AM Worship – *followed by Coffee Hour*

11:15 AM Senior Choir rehearsal

<u>MONDAY</u>

6:00 PM Cub Scouts – Bailey Hall

THURSDAY

7:30 PM Spanish Ministry

FRIDAY

12:00 PM Bridge Club

NEXT SUNDAY 4th Sunday after Epiphany- Rev.

Wright

9:30 AM Senior Choir rehearsal

10:00 AM Worship – followed by Coffee Hour

11:15 AM Senior Choir rehearsal

Remember to check your emails for upcoming Youth activities!

AA meeting times: Saturday 10AM, Bailey Hall; Sunday 12PM, Conference Room; Sunday 6 PM, Bailey Hall; Wednesday 7:30 PM, Bailey Hall Bulletin announcements are due on Wednesdays by noon.

Tidings articles are due by the 15th each month.

We welcome you as we would welcome Christ Himself!

ANNOUNCEMENTS for January 21, 2018

*Please join us for coffee hour after worship.

*Nursery care is available during worship for the very young in the Christian Education wing. Attendants are: Suzanne Byrne and Ken Schneider (substitute)

*Please record your name in the pew pad or sign the guest book so that the church can stay connected with you.

*Hearing Assistance devices are available in the sanctuary.

*Large print hymns as well as large print Bibles are available.

Ask an usher for assistance.

*Prayer Concerns:

Recent: Helen Piscatelli, fell & Ed Langdon, chemo (friends of Mimi Johnson); Joan King, home; Pat Skates (friend of Karen Derryberry); Chris Wright (Kathy Tureski's sister); Kay Kidde; John Campbell; Lily Burns; Paul Pfaff (Paul's son); Joe Pastore, hospice (friend of Vern Hackworth); Jim Bachman, Westhampton Care Center; Pat Shima, Westchester Center

in Yonkers; Daniel Levitt (husband of Jennean Jessup Levitt); Gene Hubbard, Home <u>Long Term</u>: Vernon King, Westhampton Care Center; George Payne (Kathy Tureski's father); Grace Haddad, Doris Towers, Westhampton Care Center; Chelsey Collins, Southampton Care Center; Russell Deihl; Brad Carbone; Martin Tener

**

Flowers

The chancel flowers this morning are given to the Glory of God in celebration of our 60th wedding anniversary.

Given by Charles Hedberg

Ushers

Carol & Joe Nemeth, Kathy Dayton, Louise Smith
We are pleased to welcome Rev. Ralph Wright to the
pulpit this morning!

The Rev. Ralph B. Wright, Jr. is the honorably retired pastor of the Yaphank Presbyterian Church, Yaphank, New York. For over 15 years he served on the Board of Trustees and now serves on the Budget Committee and Presbyterian **Disaster Assistance Committee of the Presbytery of Long** Island. He also serves as pulpit supply for the Presbytery, having most recently completed a year and half ministry with the Community Presbyterian Church of Merrick. Most of Pastor Ralph's ministry has been that of a Tentmaker, namely serving a church while being employed in a secular occupation. He has served churches in both California and **New York.** His employment has included working for **General Electric, the United Way of Los Angeles, the** American Red Cross and the International Red Cross. In these capacities he has worked in Africa, Europe and North America. He is presently the president of E&R Tax and

Business Services, Inc., a family owned accounting firm, located in Patchogue, New York.

Pastoral Care

During Rev. Kloepfer's vacation, Sunday, Jan. 21 – Saturday, Feb. 3, please contact Rev. Ralph Wright: work, 631-475-3322; home, 631-289-5761; email,

rbwright1@aol.com

Christian Sympathy

We express our deepest sympathy to Charlotte Post and her entire extended family on the death of her mother Jane Post on Saturday, January 13. There will be a memorial service in April. More information and details will follow at a later date.

Ushers

Remember to sign up to usher for February 2018! It is a great way to become involved and meet and greet members, friends and visitors!

Per Capita

Your 2018 Per Capita contribution amount is \$36.78 per member.

Annual Reports & Annual Meeting

The Annual Report will be available for your review in the back of the sanctuary on Sunday, January 28. Sunday, February 4th, the Congregation and Corporation of Westhampton Presbyterian Church will meet in the sanctuary immediately following the worship service. Its purpose is to receive 2017 reports and act on other business necessary for the well-being of the church.

Personnel Committee

We are looking for child care coverage during worship.

Anyone interested please contact the church office.

Plumb Line Update

At the Congregational meeting last Sunday, the following were elected to serve on the PNC: Scott Campbell, Pam Chance-Herzing, John David, Mimi Johnson, Lynne Jones, Margery Qua, Korey Williams, Nancy Winters, Stu Wood. The PNC has started work already, preparing the Church Information Form. Stu Wood is chairing and Mimi Johnson is secretary.

Christmas Wreathes

Do you discard your Christmas wreath, decorations, ribbons, ornaments, etc.? Presbyterian Women would love to use those decorations for crafting projects. Please leave them in the box provided, on the counter, in the church kitchen. Thank you.